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It is circulated for information to all concerned that HFMS software is going to be
implemented in BIS very soon. All the officials of the Bureau may be required to fill up their
personal details in the ibid software post which they will have to apply for leave online and also
to submit their APARSs to their reporting officers online through HFMS. Their salary may be
prepared on this software.
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For smooth functioning of the said software, latest ‘mobile number’ and ‘e-mail id’ of all
the officials of A&F Cadre are required for providing them “login id and password”. Further,
notification triggers/text contents may also be sent to all the officials of the Bureau.
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All the Heads of Departments at HQ/NITS/Labs/ROs/BOs are requested to provide

latest mobile numbers and e-mail id of all the employees working under their control through
return email (in excel file) at estt@bis.gov.in in the attached prescribed format.
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Circulated to: All concerned through BIS-Intranet
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